Keith W. MacLellan (61) from Montreal, Quebec,
to be Ambassador to Jordan.

Mr. MacLellan (McGill, Oxford, MA) entered
External Affairs from private business and has since 1952
been posted to Berne, Los Angeles, Rome, London and Brussels.
He served as Commissioner to the ICSC, Laos (1965-66),
Ambassador to Pakistan and Afghanistan (1974-77) and
Ambassador to Yugoslavia and Bulgaria (1977-79). Since 1979
he has been Head of Evaluation and Audit at headquarters.
Mr. MacLellan will open the post in the autumn.

Richard McKinnon (48) originally from St-Raymond,
Quebec, to be Consul General to Marseille.

Mr. McKinnon is a graduate of Laval University
(B.A., 1954, LL.L. 1957). After obtaining a Certificate
of International Studies from the London School of Economics
and Political Science in 1960, he entered the Department of
External Affairs. He has held various positions abroad in
Warsaw, Geneva and Paris, and in Ottawa at headquarters and
the Privy Council. From 1969 to 1973 he was seconded by the
Canadian Government to the Agency for Cultural and Technical
Co-operation. Since 1977 he has been the Deputy Permanent
Representative of Canada to the United Nations Office in
Geneva. Mr. McKinnon replaces Mr. André Potvin who is
returning to Ottawa.

Jacques S. Roy (47), originally from Ste. Ann*des
Monts, Quebec, to be Minister at the Canadian Embassy in
Washington, D.C.

Mr. Roy (B.A., LL.L., Laval University) joined the
Department of External Affairs in 1960. He served abroad in
Prague and Havana and as Deputy Permanent Representative and
Minister-Counsellor of the Canadian Delegation to the North
Atlantic Council in Brussels. He returned to Ottawa in 1975
and occupied a number of positions including that of Assistant
Secretary to Cabinet in the Privy Council Office and Assistant
to the Prime Minister for international relations. From 1979-
81 he was Director-General of the Bureau of Development,
Industry and Science Relations at headquarters. Since February
1981 he has been Ambassador to Saudi Arabia. He is replacing
Mr. G.E. Shannon who is returning to Canada.




